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Be In The Know  

 Please join us on Saturday, December 3rd at 10:00 a.m. for 

our PTA meeting. All parents and guardians are invited to 

attend. There will be a raffle for a handbag. All raffle tickets 

are $10.00 each.  Please come and spread holiday cheer and 

wear something red.  

 

 Spread Joy with a Toy...The PTA annual toy drive is here! The  

toy drive will end  on December 3rd.  The toys should be age 

appropriate starting at 0 months– 17 years old.  All toys will 

be donated to the Urban Women Retreat shelter. These 

women and children are abused and victims of domestic vio-

lence. Please no guns or small pieces. There is a box in front 

of the Main Office for all donations.  

 “There are two kinds of people, those who do the work and 
those who take the credit. Try to be in the first group; there is 
less competition there. “-  Indira Ghandi  

Have a Wonderful Weekend!!! 

Ms. Schnall 

 
 

Dear Parent Coordinator, 

My child doesn’t want to join 
any clubs.  I would like for 
him to be more social at 
school, HELP!  

Sincerely, 

Active Parent  

Dear Active Parent, 

Some children prefer not to 

be involved in so many activi-

ties. As long as your child is 

happy, has friends, and is 

keeping their grades up, I 

wouldn't worry. Some people 

need more time to open up.  

 

Take Care, 

PC 

 

 東西方國際學習學校 

    家長協調員 新聞  

榮譽, 卓越, 好奇心, 慶典  
 

 2016年12月1日  

“有兩種人，有些人是真正工作的, 有些 人是拿好處的。

嘗試在第一組; 因為有較少競爭。”Indira Ghandi 

需要知道的:   

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 On Wednesday we held our Staff vs Students Volleyball game. It was an exciting 

afternoon. After battling it out on the court, our STAFF took home the win! Everyone is a 

champion at East-West though! Thank you to Ms. Marinos and Student Government for 

organizing this wonderful event. You rock! 

 Want to know what Ms. Patterson and Ms. Abraham are up to in English 9? For the past 

week, students have been working independently to analyze a short story of their choice 

to compose a literary analysis essay. They have created their own schedule, using class 

time to plan and support their writing through discussion and other activities. The skills 

applied in the current process were developed over the last few weeks through, first, 

teacher led instruction, which then segued into collaborative work and repeated 

individual practice.  Way to teach those 9th graders Ladies! Check them out in action with 

the pictures above.  

 Every morning at East-West we start our day off with Muster. Muster is an important part 

of the school culture and helps us build community.  We use our Muster time to greet 

each other, to make announcements, to have special performances, to recognize 

students' and staff achievements, and to show students how a democratic process 

functions . Today we had a parent speak at muster and advocate for our Middle School 

students’ to receive free universal lunch.  Ms. Judy Luong went to City Hall and spoke 

about our East-West community. This morning she handed out petitions at muster. Every 

student received one. Please sign the petition. Even if your child is in High School or 

already receives free lunch, there are many students’ in our school that don’t. We are one 

voice, one community. Help fight for free lunch, get those petitions in asap!  

 Did you know that Mr. Grant-Knight’s Introduction to Computer Science class spent 3 

weeks creating a working platform game like Mario. How cool is that?!    

 First Friday was held today. Thank you to our parents who joined us for Tea and Talk with 

our Principal.  

 Save the Date! Our Winter Festival will be held on December 14th  at 6:00 p.m. Come 

celebrate the East-West Dance, Music and Art programs. The galley will open at 5:30 p.m. 

Concert doors will open at 6:00 p.m. Tickets sales begin on Monday. Ticket prices  are : 1 

ticket for $3.00 or two tickets for $5.00.  Our fabulous PTA will be selling refreshments as 

well. You can purchase your tickets from Ms. Minckler, Ms. Salomowitz, or myself. It is a 

guaranteed evening of fun!  

 Please remember to check your child’s backpack, and empty out all papers that they may 

not need anymore. Winter break is quickly approaching. Make sure they are also clearing 

out their lockers.  

 Its December have you turned in your BLUE CARDS yet? What happens if you’re child is 

sick and needs to be picked up from school and you are unable to do so how would we 

know who to release your child to? or if there was an emergency how would we be able 

to contact you?  My first week at East– West ( 5 years ago) I had to accompany a student 

to North Shore hospital in an ambulance.  The child was scared, I was scared, worst part 

we could not reach a parent because there was no blue card on file. Please help us keep 

your child safe, keep us in the loop and submit your blue card.  A special shout out to all 

of our families who have submitted a blue card.  

 The 3rd annual Children’s Holiday Parade and Lighting Ceremony is this Sunday, December 

4th from 3:30 p.m.– 5:00 p.m. ! It’s an  afternoon full of festivities!! Kicking off at 36th 

Avenue & Bell Boulevard and ending at the Bayside BID’s annual lighting ceremony, 

located at the Bayside LIRR.  You will be serenaded with holiday caroling, performances, 

marching bands, the NYPD Ceremonial Unit & FDNY fire truck, free holiday treats and hot 

chocolate for the kids, Christmas tree and Menorah lighting, and of course, a visit from 

Santa!  

 

 
 

 

 下一個家長會將於12月3日星期六上午10點舉行，

歡迎所有家長和監護人參加。當日將有一個手提包

的抽獎，入場票每張10元。來享受這節日氣氛，請

穿紅色衣服。  

 

 以玩具傳播歡樂...每年家長會的玩具捐贈運動將

在11月5日開始至12月3日。請捐贈適合0個月到17

歲年齡的小孩子玩具，這些玩具將捐給居住在收容

所的婦女，請不要捐槍或小東西, 辦公室前有一個

箱給放置捐贈玩具。  

 

 

親愛的家長協調員: 

 

我的孩子不想參加任何課外活

動，我想讓他在學校有更多社

交活動，請幫忙！ 

 

好動父母敬上！  

 

親愛的好動父母: 

 

有些孩子不喜歡參與這麼多的

活動，只要你的孩子開心及有

朋友，並保持好成績，不要擔

心，有些人是需要更多的時間

來放開自已。  
 

請保重,家長協調員敬上 

 

 昨天我們舉行了我們的職員對學生排球比賽，這是一個令人興奮的下午，比賽結

果是我們的工作人員隊勝利了！其實 每個人都是東西方國際學習學校的冠軍！感

謝Marinos女士和學生會組織這次精彩的活動，您們很捧！  

 想知道什麼Patterson女士和Abraham女士為九年級英文科做什麼？在過去一周，

學生們獨立工作，分析他們選擇的短篇故事，撰寫文學分析文章。他們更決定了

自己的日程表，使用課堂時間通過討論和其他活動計劃來改進他們的寫作技巧。

在過去幾個星期，通過教師指導教學，發展過程中應用的技能，然後分成合作的

工作和重複個人的實踐。九年級英文科老師很捧！請看上面的圖片和他們的活

動。  

 我們學校的早會開始於上午8時，目的是鼓勵我們的學生不遲到，因為它是學校文

化的重要組成部分，並幫助我們建立社區。我們用早會的時間來互相問候，做出

公告，具有特殊的演出，認識到學生和工作人員的成就，並告訴學生如何民主進

程的功能。今天，我們有一個家長在早會演講，提出我們的中學學生獲得免費普

及午餐。Judy女士在市政廳為東西方國際學習學校說話，今天早上每個學生都收

到一張她在集會上發出的請願書，請簽署請願書。即使你的孩子在高中或已經獲

得免費午餐，但是在我們學校有很多學生還沒有獲得，我們是一個團結的社區，

幫助爭取免費午餐，一起來在asap請願。  

 你知道嗎? 電腦科學課的Grant-Knight老師花了三個星期創造了一個工作平台遊

戲，如馬里奧。多麼好啊？！  

 下一個的第一個星期五父母日將於12月2日，由上午8點開始至9點45分，進入我們

的教室看看您的孩子正在學習什麽！另外更可以與我們的校長一起 ”邊談邊飲

茶”。請注意: 第一個星期五父母日是歡迎家長，請盡量不要帶18歲以下的兒童。  

 請保留這日期！我們的冬季節將於12月14日下午6點舉行，和東西方學校來慶祝舞

蹈，音樂和藝術節目。展覽將於下午5點半開放，音樂會門將於下午6點開始。門

票週一開始發售，票價1張為3元或兩張票為5元。我們的家長會將會售賣茶點。請

向Mincler女士Salomowitz女士或我，購買你的票，保證這是一個有趣的晚上！  

 請記住檢查你孩子的背包，並清空不需要的所有文件。冬季假期即將來臨，確保

他們也清除他們的儲物櫃。  

 已經是十二月你已交還了藍卡了嗎？如果你的孩子生病，需要從學校回家，或者

如果有緊急情況，我們能夠與您聯繫。我的第一個星期在東西方國際學習學校（5

年前）我不得不陪同一個學生由救護車到North Shore醫院。孩子害怕，我害怕，

最糟糕的部分，因為沒有藍卡，我們不能聯繫父母。請幫助我們保持你的孩子安

全，和提交你的藍卡。  

 第三屆兒童節假期遊行和點燈儀式於12月4日星期日下午3點半至5點舉行。這將會

是一個充滿節日的下午！在第36大道和Bell Boulevard 開始，並位於Bayside 

LIRR的Bayside BID的一年一度點燈儀式結束。將會有節日頌歌，表演，遊行樂

隊，NYPD禮儀單位＆FDNY消防車，免費節日食品和熱巧克力為孩子，聖誕樹和

Menorah照明燈，當然，有聖誕老人來臨！  

 

 

 

祝您有一個愉快的週末  

 

Schnall  女士 

 

家長協調員 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


